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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-567
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Ferraro
Date of Introduction: August 23, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: NCIS
Date of Analysis: August 26, 2016
Type of Action: Park renaming
Bill Summary: The bill renames the park located at 9101 Dames Point Road from Dames Point Park to “El Faro Memorial at Dames Point Park.”
Background Information: The SS El Faro was a United States-flagged cargo ship operated by Tote, Inc. transporting containers from the United States to Puerto Rico. The ship and its 33 crew members were lost at sea when the ship sank after losing propulsion and being engulfed in Hurricane Joaquin off the Bahama Islands. The ship was home ported in Jacksonville at the Blount Island terminal, which is immediately adjacent to Dames Point Park and therefore a fitting site for a memorial to the crew, many of whom were Jacksonville residents. 
Dames Point Park was opened in 1989 on land leased by the City from the Jacksonville Transportation Authority. The original 30-year lease for the 2.65 acre parcel expires in December 2018.
Policy Impact Area: Park naming
Fiscal Impact: Minimal costs for new signage.
Analyst: Clements
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